      Minutes-Stockton Parish Council Meetings: 7.30pm on the 6th March 2024, Norton Village Hall.
Present:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Barry Spittle, John Pigg, Steve Bagnall and Andrew Bennett.

Graham Bould (Clerk). 
West Mercia Police: PCSO Sam Newbrook and PCSO Steve Breese.
16/24. Welcome, Public Session, Partners and Shropshire Councillors update.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting including the local PCSO's who gave and update for the Parish Council with a particular focus on the increase in vehicle thefts. Both West Mercia and Staffordshire Police Forces are involved in a joint operation targeting known individuals and 'hide' locations in terms of vehicle thefts. Sites around Shifnal include the 'Grindle' old farm buildings which are a place of interest as a known potential drop off point. The PCSO's are also undertaking face to face follow up visits to victims plus phone and computor contact. As would be expected a lot of 'frustration' is being expressed post theft by victims and the Police are urging Parishioners to report any suspicious activity including any vehicle numbers straight away through the normal channels. In terms of speeding through the area both the van and motor cycle continue to have a presence on a regular basis undertaking speeding survey activity. After a series of questions the Chairman thanked the PCSO's for there update and moved to the next item of business.
17/24. Apologies for absence: Cllr Henry Phillips (transport difficulties stemming from relocation due to fire)
18/24. Co-option:  Members agreed to carry this item forward.
19/24. Declarations of Interest: None
20/24. Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd January 2024 .
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 3rd January 2024 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
21/24. Clerks Report.
The Clerk updated members on their report highlighting a number of items for note. Attention was drawn to the successful grant applications for both the small community orchard via Shropshire Council and the continuation of the hedging project supported by the Woodlands Trust at the Play Park.
22/24. Planning Applications: None to report.
23/24. Biodiversity project ideas.
Shropshire Council has a biodiversity plan in place in terms of a net gain of 10% environmental improvements to or close to development sites. The Chairman indicated that the main potential environmental improvement for Norton would come from the assessment already underway in terms of the village pond due for completion in June 2024. 
24/24. Newsletter. 

The copy deadline for the Summer edition of the newsletter is the 15th May 2024 and the new editorial group is functioning well, any suggestions and contacts from local businesses would be welcome to place adverts at a quarter page for four editions at £40.
2524. Village Hall report.
The Village Hall has reported a quiet period. Members agreed to grant aid from the 24/25 budget £450 to help with the electrical refurbishment of the hall. The Chairman highlighted Martyn's Law which is pending UK wide legislation that will place a requirement on those responsible for certain publicly accessible locations to consider the threat from terrorism and implement appropriate and proportionate mitigation measures. Members agreed that the Village Hall be made aware of the situation.
26/24. Highways and Footpaths.
The annual inspections in the lead up to the 24/25 EMG grant application and reporting through any 'fix my street' repairs will take place over the next few months.
27/24. Jubilee Play Park.
The bi-monthly site inspection carried out by Cllr B Spittle was tabled, agreed and a hard copy is held on file. The main concerns is the repair of the damaged gate and post after the recent vehicle theft and the upturning of a small section of fencing due to the storage of soil from the adjoining development site. The Chairman agreed to follow these items through with the Apley Estate for reinstatement in due course. Cllr J Pigg will be painting the bench once the weather improves
28/24. Inspections.
The bus shelter has been swept and bin emptied. The defibrillator is back on line since the battery has been replaced. 
29/24. Finance.
1. Members agreed Mrs Susan Hartland a retired accountant from Shropshire Chamber of Commerce as the Parish Councils internal auditor.

2. The Parish Council agreed the following items of expenditure, the account stands at £7,560.before any additional adjustments have been made for the commitments below, additional income and any direct payments from the account. 

	100381
	Samco (Norton) Ltd (highway & drainage works)
	£3,240.00

	100382
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£283.60

	100383
	Clerks half yearly salary (salary)
	£1,237.92

	100384
	Clerks expenses (expenses)
	£98.10

	100385
	SP Services (de-fib battery reimbursement)
	£303.17

	100386
	Stoke upon Tern PC (ICT& stationary x4)
	£124.25


30/24. To agree any items for a future agenda. 

Cllr B Spittle raised recent emails from Norton bowling club about funding help, members agreed that that the Clerk make contact and report back to the next meeting

Contact would also be made with the Spartans football club about there offer to help support local causes with a report back at the next meeting
Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 1st May 2024, 7.30pm Norton Village Hall.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 


Chairman………………………………………………… 






Date………………………………………………………..
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